## Faith Overseas Mission



## **2nd Anniversary**

Congratulations to the Vine's Church, Sibulan who celebrated their 2nd anniversary on January 26th! The Lord has blessed Pastor Jay R and Ma'am Marfie a hundred times over in their desire to impact this community with the Gospel. We also celebrate with them the construction of their home, the recent marriage of





their oldest daughter, and that Pastor Paul Montano was able to fly to Negros to join their anniversary service.

Above all, we celebrate with them the growth of the people and the souls that have been born again and are growing in new life.

The picture to the left shows the members of the finance team meeting for their weekly Bible study. Congratulations to Ann Jory Clauna-Pasia! Our dear Anjo married Pastor Aldrick on December 17th, 2024 and we praise the Lord that He brought these two, who share the same heart for ministry, together. We are so excited for their happiness and to see all that He does through them!



February, 2025





Please continue to pray for the two outreaches led each Sunday by Doc Ding. The first outreach is held in a common area in the village and is attended by various families and individuals.

The second is held in a home. The family wanted to attend church and learn more about the Gospel and, with none in walking distance, they offered their home as a place of learning and worship.

Not having a fixed building to meet in, as well as lacking an "official" church order, it can sometimes be hard for some to remain faithful. Please pray for the faithfulness and growth of both groups and for the strength and stamina of Doc Ding and his family.

"The longer I live, the more I am enabled to realize that I have but one life to live on Earth, and that this one life is but a brief life, for sowing, in comparison with eternity, for reaping."

George Mueller

Pastor JoJo can be seen below passing out tracts as he conducts his weekly soul winning, teaching a group of children and mentoring newly converted adults. Their community suffered devastating fires this past fall. We continue to pray for these people and praise God that Pastor JoJo and his family are spreading the hope and compfort of the Gospel.







## On the Campus of FBTS



To the left Pastor Jom is leading a chapel service. The school year is going very well and we praise the Lord for the faithfulness of the students and teachers, as well as for the safety that He has provided as they travel back and forth.

Sharing the campus is
Faith Baptist Church of
Rabon. To the right,
Melissa leads a childrens
outreach. She is faithful to
walk up the mountain each
Saturday and to lead
several groups of children
in songs, sharing the
Gospel with them and
inviting their parents to
attend church on Sunday.

